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Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes – 

Monday 7th October 2019   7.30 – 9.15pm
	PRESENT –

  Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, John Stanger, Jack Carson, Richard Wood, Craig Gardner


	APOLOGIES - Eric Conyers, Paul Stones, Rob Wild


	MATTERS ARISING



	None from last meeting

Minutes from last meeting proposed by Jack Carson and seconded by John Stanger

	

	CORRESPONDENCE 



	League Minutes
	

	SENIOR CRICKET

	

	Matt is stepping down as captain. As it stands, Jordan will be taking it on next season

	

	JUNIOR CRICKET

	

	Cricket Asylum is putting a scheme on for all stars. Rob has passed on to parents

	

	LEAGUE REPORT

	

	The vote has gone out for Augustinians and Bradley and Colne as they are up for re-election.
YCB have held their OSCA’s . Peter Taylor won for his services to youth cricket. Bradshaw won groundsman of the year,
The rule changes are out – to be discussed in AOB

The annual dinner is on 29th November – Craig will look into going.

The league are looking at having under 19’s next year.

Level 1 coaching course is available at the cricket asylum for £150

The AGM is on 19th November

The League are losing 5 umpires due to retirement – a recruitment campaign is needed.

	

	FINANCE REPORT

	

	No report from treasurer

There are worries around our financial position

	

	MARKETING REPORT

	

	Rob is to re visit the screen sponsors

	

	ADMIN REPORT


	

	Nothing to report

	

	CLUBHOUSE REPORT

	

	Nothing to report  but since the meeting, Tracey has had a call from Kirklees Environmental Health.

They need to come and do the regular inspection.

Tracey passed on Clare’s number as they need to speak to the person who makes the teas

	

	GROUND REPORT


	

	Ground works are done.
The advertising boards needs to come down for the winter.

Craig has offered to do this.

Nothing has been heard from Chappelows


	

	FUNDRAISING


	

	Race night went well but unsure of the exact amount raised.
Craig has spoken to the players and the general consensus was they would prefer a casino night. To look at dates for this.

Jack will prepare a quiz for December.
Possibly look at holding a sportsman’s evening next year


	

	250 CLUB DRAW


	

	No draw due to rob not being able to make the meeting

	

	A.O.B


	

	The scarecrow fest went well and if anyone wants ‘Eric’ he is manning security at the club!
Trophies are in and need collecting after the 17th. Richard or Ian to do this.

Annual Dinner – 56 attending so far but only 25 have paid. This needs chasing up as it is unfair for Richard to have to collect on the night.
Eric can’t attend but would like to send a donation

The league are looking for nominations for the OSCA’s –There is the Lees Trophy which is a one man club award.

There is also a family award. We will look at putting nominations in.

Junior teams for next year could be under 17’s/18’s. This needs pushing but looks promising as we can borrow from Blackley or Mount
Mac millan coffee morning went well and raised £355. Big thank you from Bethany for the support.

We seem to have an issue with non payment of subs (mainly at away games) as some players say they have no cash and will pay on card when they go to the club.

This doesn’t seem to be happening and needs to be clamped down on. Look at nominating a responsible person to collect the subs each week.
League rule changes –  Voted yes to all but Numbers 10, 18 and 20.

Copy available if needed

Voted to re elect Augustinians and Bradley and Colne

	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 
Monday 4th November  – 7.30


	


